
SENATE BILL REPORT
SB 5122

As of January 14, 2009

Title:  An act relating to technical corrections to the Revised Code of Washington.

Brief Description:  Making technical corrections to various statutes at the request of the statute 
law committee.

Sponsors:  Senators Kline and Kohl-Welles; by request of Statute Law Committee.

Brief History:  
Committee Activity:  Judiciary:  1/13/09.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY

Staff:  Kim Johnson (786-7472)

Background:  The Statute Law Committee, or the Code Reviser, acting with committee 
approval, makes recommendations and submits legislation to the Legislature concerning 
deficiencies, conflicts, and obsolete provisions in the statutes.   

In the event that during a session of the Legislature, two bills are passed that amend the same 
section of the code without reference to one another, the Code Reviser, in consultation with 
the Statute Law Committee, may incorporate all amendments that do not conflict and publish 
the section of the code.  

Summary of Bill:  Sections of law that were amended by separate legislation during the 
same session are reenacted to reflect the Code Reviser's incorporation and merger of the 
amendments.

Technical corrections are made to reflect correct statutory references.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Committee/Commission/Task Force Created:  No.

Effective Date:  Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.

––––––––––––––––––––––

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not a part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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Staff Summary of Public Testimony:  PRO:  Sometimes the Legislature passes two 
separate bills that amend the same section of code during the same legislative session.  On 
average this happens 50 or more times per session.  The Code Reviser is authorized to merge 
sections of law that do not directly conflict.  Every few years the Code Reviser will draft a 
bill that takes those sections of law that were amended twice but contained language 
somewhat difficult to merge together, and provide for your review and approval our best 
attempt at merging those sections.  We are careful to choose sections that do not contain a 
conflict of purpose and are relatively non-controversial.

OTHER:  There is a statute related to the authority of sheriffs to issue a writ.  The statutory 
reference is incorrect and we would like to fix this and will work with the Code Reviser to 
see if this fix is appropriate to also include in the technical corrections bill.

Persons Testifying:  PRO:  Kyle Thiessen, Code Reviser.

OTHER:  Michael Shaw, Pierce County.
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